



THE CAPTAIN'S LOG



Long Beach Yacht Club PO Box 97 Long Beach, MS 39560

228/868-8279

http://www.longbeachyachtclub.com

SEPTEMBER 2014

VOL. XXXIII, NO. 9

					Happy Hour 4-7	Happy Hour 4-7	
SUN	MON	TUE	WED	THU	FRI	SAT	
Closed	Closed	Closed	Closed	4 PM >9 PM	4 PM >9 PM	4 PM >8 PM	
	1	2	3	4 Grill Your Own \$6.50 Set Up	5 Spaghetti	6	
7	8	9	10	Grill Your Own \$6.50 Set Up	12 Chicken Alfredo	13	
14	15 Board of Governors 7 PM	16	17	18 Grill Your Own \$6.50 Set Up	19 Taco Bar	20 Private Party	
21	22	23	24	25 Grill Your Own \$6.50 Set Up	26 Sloppy Joe's	LUAU	
28	29	30	SEPTEMBER 2014				

Officers	Board of Go	vernors	Ex-Officio	
COMMODORERoy Burke	One Year	Two Years	Treasurer	Shelda Jones
Vice CommodoreCharlie Bates	Dixie Petersen-Huch	Julie Noble	Fleet Surgeon	Dr. Don Rayner
Rear CommodoreTom Stokes	Samantha Raborn	Millard Quigley	Fleet Chaplain	Vacant
Fleet CaptainHolly Murray	Shelda Jones Jo	Ann Franciques	Newsletter Editor	Joe Fleming
Past CommodoreLawrence Simpson	Elvis Gates Ra	andy McCormick	Secretary	Darrien Hill

FROM THE BRIDGE

ROY BURKE, COMMODORE

Hey all,

At this writing I have just returned from the semi-annual Gulf Yachting Association "GYA" Board of Directors meeting. It was a routine meeting with not much impact to Long Beach Yacht Club in general but of interest to our sailors. The GYA now publishes a newsletter. The website address is http://www.gya.org/. Have a look. Also of note, the 2015 Challenge Cup will be held at Gulfport Yacht Club. A special committee has been formed to determine which boat will be used in future Capdevielle events. The announcement will be made at the GYA winter meeting which will be in Biloxi next January.

As prescribed by the Long Beach Yacht Club bylaws, a nominating committee has been approved by the governing board. If you wish to serve on the board, please make the nominating committee aware of your desire to do so. Elvis Gates will chair the nominating committee and the committee members are: Millard Quigley, Jo Ann Fracingues, Joe Fleming, Julie Noble, Sally Kapp and Patti Steagall. Some of you may wish to serve on one of the many committees. Committee chairpersons and members will be determined later in the year.

My wife and I have recently returned from a long road trip where among other things we visited Niagara Falls and spent two days with club members Dick and Karen Urban in their beautiful Michigan cottage. Things apparently went smoothly during my absence and things got done. I would like to thank Kenny Woodward and Tom Stanley for correcting the electrical issues along the front fence. I would also like to thank Howard Kapp, Freddy "Daddy Freddy" Welch Jr. and Tom Stokes for restoring the club sprinkler system to working order. If you can avoid it, please don't drive on the grass behind the club. Right now the sprinklers have little flags next to them so if you simply have to drive back there, please keep an eye out for those flags. Thanks to Freddy Welch III for the marker flags and a brand new American Flag on our mast. Joe Fleming also keeps up with the American Flags. A very special thanks to June Wiggins and Elvis Gates for their efforts in deterring birds from living in the overhead outside on the east side of the club. Maybe more would have been done if I stayed away longer.

LBYC

HOUSE COMMITTEE DANA BURKE

It is hard to believe that summer is winding down and fall is approaching. September at our club means Luau and that brings to mind a popular drink called a Mai Tai. So, why not enjoy that all month long as our "drink of the month"? Sounds good to me - give it a try and let us know how you like it. Speaking of Luau, mark your calendars and don't miss it - it is always a good time. We have a lot of new members joining the club, so if you see a new face, introduce yourself and welcome them to the club.

Friday Night Bell Ringer

In August, members came up short when they had the opportunity to win a \$250 bar tab just for being at the Club on Friday evening between 7pm to 8:30pm. Melodie Dulak, Roy Burke, James Patterson, Celeste McInnis and Judy Irion were those who missed out. Do not let this happen to you. Enjoy an evening at the Club on Friday, have a nice meal with cocktails and you may be able to pay for it all with your \$250 bar tab.

MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE

DIXIE HUCH

Welcome our new members Shelly and Chuck Bennett of Long Beach. We are looking forward to seeing you at the club.

The following persons have applied for membership in the Long Beach Yacht Club. Their applications will be presented to the Board of Governors for approval at their regular meeting on 15 September 2014;

Arthur Geary Alan and Peggy Smith Paul Sharrow
102 Courtney 720 S. Cleveland Ave., Slip 35 6016 Red Gate Dr.
Pass Christian, MS 39571 Long Beach, MS 39560 Long Beach, MS 39560

Dorothy Becker Laura Holloway (Nelson) Khloe Ohliger (reinstatement) (reinstatement) Waveland, MS 39576 906 Laura St. 109 S. Wright Ave.

Long Beach, MS 39560 Long Beach, MS 39560

Tom O. Stanley Don Atwell (reinstatement) (reinstatement) 100 Lassere Circle 16 Pecan Lane

Long Beach, MS 39560 Long Beach, MS 39560

A Membership Drive is still under way for the club thru September 30, 2014. Discounts are available for new members and former members who would like to reinstate their membership. Members, if you know of anyone who is interested in joining the LBYC please let me know I will make sure they receive the application. My contacted info is thejazzey@gmail.com or 228-863-5719.

See you at the Club!

LBYC

PROPOSED BY LAWS CHANGE

The following bylaws addition will be presented to the membership at the General Membership Meeting in November. It came to the attention of the Board of Governors that the Club may be subject to an insurance deficit should a person not a member of the Club participating in a Club sponsored activity make a claim against the Club. This bylaws change addresses that issue.

- 1. A person who is engaged in an activity sponsored by the Long Beach Yacht Club that requires Club membership for such activity shall become a provisional member when the requirements of this paragraph are met:
 - a) An initiation fee or dues payment accompanies a written application for membership.
 - b) If such applicant is under the age of 18, the application must have the approval of the applicant's parent or guardian.
- 2. Such membership will then be processed in accordance with other provisions of these bylaws in or to secure a more permanent membership status.
- 3. When the provisions of paragraph (1) above are met, such member will be issued a temporary Club Card with the stipulation that other provisions of these bylaws apply.

HOUSE COMMITTEE JULIE NOBLE

LBYC

August was a busy month at the club with the Long Beach High School Mass Class Reunion, a shrimp boil and the junior fishing rodeo. Thank you to Glen Bohne for cooking the shrimp - it was absolutely delicious. Thank you to everyone who helped with the mass class - we couldn't have done it without you. Thanks also to Shelda Jones, June Wiggins, JoAnn Francingues, Dana Burke and Linda for all of your help during the month of August.

I would like to say a huge Thank You to all of the sponsors for our 12th Annual Junior Fishing Rodeo: Academy Sports + Outdoors, Ace Data Storage, Advanced Marine, Inc., Allen and Smith Insurance, American Legion Post 119 Gulfport, Bill and Nanka Caraway, Chevron Towing, Coastal Car Wash @ Rosalie Station, Commercial Investment Realty, LLC, Elvis Gates State Farm Ins., Free Spirit - Lydia Stokes, Gulf Coast Towing, Inc., Hancock Auto Annex, Ken's Hardware and Marine Supply, Mississippi Deep Sea Fishing Rodeo, Navigator Marine Electronics, LLC, No Worries - Freddy, Christy and Ricky Welch, Norm Bait, Timbuctoo (James Howard), and Walker Rent-All and Hardware. Without all of you, we would not be able to have this fun event for the kids. We had a good turnout and probably would have had more participation if the weather had been a bit nicer. The clouds did stir up a breeze which was good (not the thunder and lightning though). A big Thank You to Mark Wright (Weighmaster) and Paula Wright (Mark's mother and assistant) and family for continuing to carry on their late father and husband's tradition of serving as Weighmaster for our junior fishing rodeo. Thank you also to Judy Simpson (delicious brownies), Terri and Mark Oehmichen, Joe Fleming, June Wiggins, Sharon Quigley, Lon Moran, Bill Caraway and Norman Yandell who was set up to teach anyone interested how to make a cast net. Again, Thank You All. (Please forgive me if I left out anyone - we appreciate all of you).

Don't forget to save September 27th for our annual Luau. This is one of the biggest and best events of the year and you don't want to miss it. Please check the calendar and newsletter for other upcoming events. Also, look for flyers and reminders that might be sent to you via email or on the tables at the club, and, as always, see you at your club.

Committees

House: Julie Noble, Dana Burke, and Dick Marx

Entertainment: Shelda Jones Race and Sail: Tom Stokes

Building & Grounds: Charlie Coleman

Hospitality: Karen Urban Beach Master: Joe Fleming

Website: Gay Irby

Power Boat: Vacant Membership: Dixie Huch Deck Hands: June Wiggins Junior Activities: Vacant Newsletter: Joe Fleming Insurance: Joe Allen Dock & Piers: Vacant Membership: Dixie Huch



